
 
Moffatt Township Planning Commission  
February 9, 2023 

(Copies to Len Mezey, Marion Chard, Andy Morley, Patrick Jedrzejczyk, Ron Vittirow, Stefanie Kernstock & John Hoffman) 

 
Meeting opened at 5:02 PM. Pledge stated.  
 
Board members present: Patrick, Len, Marion, Ron, and Andy 
 
Public Comment: No one in attendance except for John Hoffman. 
 
He read his report from November, December, and January (includes months of recess). Report 
accepted by the board. All ayes. 
 
Minutes:  Marion read the minutes from November. Len approved, and Andy seconded. All Ayes.  
 
Old Business:  Still planning on having Toni the assessor attend a future meeting regarding Highway 
Commercial. Marion gave board members a copy of the proposed ordinance to regulate solar energy 
systems. These copies were prepared by the township lawyer. We will read it and discuss at the March 
meeting.  
 
New Business: Patrick asked zoning administrator to sit in the audience. John chose to leave the 
meeting. Patrick stated that our board needs to enforce protocols. a) only allowing public comment 
during the designated time. This also pertains to any township official including the zoning administrator. 
b) adhering to the chain of command, i.e., any questions and concerns regarding the planning 
commission should be specifically addressed to Patrick, our chairperson. In turn, the planning 
commission should take any concerns directly to the township board. Everyone agreed that by following 
the above proscribed procedures, all matters would be handled more effectively and efficiently.  
 
Correspondence: None 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:53 PM. 
 
 
 
 
-------------------------------------------------------     
Marion J Chard, Secretary 


